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From the desk of AnnE…. 

October - the mind does wander  

 

Isn’t it time? 

     to walk while quiet morning breezes touch my face? 

     to feel the sun’s warmth with promise for the day? 

     to hear rustling leaves adamantly refusing to fall? 

 

Isn’t it time? 

     to long for a minute, even sixty minutes?  

     to smell the coffee...dark roast coffee...and taste a last precious moment under afghan warmth? 

     to hear a young friend’s utterance of innocent laughter? 

 

Isn’t it time?  

     to erase hurt with heart-felt answered prayers? 

     to reach out knowing there is absolute belonging? 

     to contemplate a pathbreaking justice, peace and love far beyond me? 

 

And, isn’t it time? 

     to cease all my musings and breathe the sigh of thank you? 

     to actually thank the One who breaks into life, my life, interjecting with smatterings of life worth living? 

AnnE Zimmerman 

mailto:lakelandlutheran@telus.net








October is Clergy Appreciation Month! 

You, the congregation, are invited to express your gratitude towards Pastor 
AnnE for her ministry and dedication. Please feel free to prepare a small gift 

or card for her for this month. 

 

CHECKOUT THE OCTOBER 2018 CALENDAR FOR ALL ACTIVITIES. 

Are we missing anything in our newsletter? Or is there something  

you wish we would have in our newsletter on a ongoing basis? 

Remember all inclusions for the November newsletter must be to the  

church office by October 22nd.   

Please phone the church office with your ideas or necessary inclusions. Kathy is 

waiting for your call or email. 

The Praise Team is meeting again! If you want to be involved, please feel 

free to come! All are welcome! We will meet at 7 PM every Wednesday! 
 

 

Praise Team 

Upcoming EventsUpcoming EventsUpcoming Events   

AnnouncementsAnnouncementsAnnouncements   



WOULD YOU LIKE THE OPPORTUNITY TO SERVE OUR 

CHURCH? 

 

Our Church Council is looking for new 

members to serve. Service would begin 

(after voting for council members) at the 

Annual General Meeting this coming 

February 2019. 

 

Confused what a Church Council Mem-

ber actually does? 

 Speak to our Council President Keith Scheidt. He will give you any infor-

mation you need together with an opportunity to come and see what actu-

ally does happen at a Council meeting.  

FYI all Church Council meetings are open to all church members. 

CHURCH COMMITTEES: 

 

Please begin your budget proposals 

for 2019. 

https://www.xpastor.org/finance/budgets/seven-financial-stewardship-principles-for-churches/


A BIG thank you to all who have already given to the Food Bank in both time, and  financially. Our 

community is a much better place for many, because of your generosity. But now we have to ask 

you to dig a little deeper—we are running very low on both food and finances. We need financial 

donations to help offset operating costs and to buy food. If you could find it in your heart, and pock-

etbook, to give a little wore over the  next month, it would be greatly appreciated. And would make 

a real difference to the lives of those in our community who need the help of the Food Bank. 

If you would like to give regularly you can do this through our church offerings, or, through Can-

ada Helps. This will provide the Food Bank with regular funds with which to budget making it eas-

ier to forecast their future needs. 

Please spread the word throughout our community, the more who support the Food 

Bank, the more it can do. With faith and giving we can provide for many.  

Rev. Phil Crump, representing the Cold Lake Food Bank, will be our preacher on October 21st, he 

will also have music to share. If you are able, please bring extra funds and food for CLFB. 

 





Secret Prayer Sister Program 
The Secret Prayer Sister program will start a new round on 
October 11 at the Ladies Salad Supper. 
 
The main purpose of the program is to pray for your Secret 
Sister for the coming year and try to get to know her better 
in discreet ways. 
You can let her know you are praying for her through 
notes, cards, or small gifts (under $5).  Try to let her know 
at least once a month you are thinking of her.  Secret Sisters 
are revealed at the next year's Salad Supper by a card and 
possibly a small gift. 
Gift ideas can include notes of encouragement, a bible 
verse, a poem, a chocolate bar, baking, a small jar of jam/preserves, flowers/veggies from your garden, recycled maga-
zine or book, hand lotion, tea, hot chocolate, and other consumables. 
 
If you would like to be a Secret Sister, you can join that night.  If you would like to join and won't be at the Salad Supper, 
please contact Helen Flaming (780 594-6378) by October 10th. 

 

http://www.tisgrace.org/2018/03/12/secret-sisters/



